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GOVERNOR’S WELCOME 
 
Angela and I are pleased to extend our warmest personal greetings and best wishes to all Rotarians their 
families and guests attending our wonderful “Back to the Future” Millennium District Conference.  This is a very 
special weekend to celebrate the accomplishments of our 62 great clubs in District 5300 as well as the 
fellowship we share as Rotarians.  
 
Those in attendance at the conference will have the best possible opportunity of seeing Rotary in action.  You 
will experience the warmth of Rotary fellowship and friendship.  You will take part in a program designed to 
foster a better understanding of Rotary; thereby increasing our ability to serve and advance the ideals of Rotary.  
 
On this proud and happy occasion, which is the culmination of the efforts of so many dedicated Rotarians, I 
extend to them my sincere appreciation.  It is my earnest desire that when our conference ends, sparks of 
enthusiasm will be carried back to each and every club in our District so that interest in Rotary and service to 
our local and global communities may be revitalized, personalized and bridges of friendships built for a 
peaceful, friendly and neighborly world. 
 
Once again, my very best wishes as we all celebrate this milestone in our District’s history. 

 
ROTARY WORLD MOURNS DEATH OF PAST RI PRESIDENT 

From Ed Futa, Associate R.I. General Secretary 
 

It is with regret that I inform District Rotarians of the death of Paulo V. C. Costa, Past President of RI (1990-91) 
and Past Director (1978-80), who passed away on Monday, April 10, 2000.   
 
Past President Costa was a member of the Rotary Club of Santos, Sao Paulo, Brazil.  He is survived by his wife, 
Rita, three sons, Paulo Eduardo, Cesar Luiz, Jorge Augusto and his daughter, Carmen Cinthia.  Rita may be 
addressed at Praca Rotary 42, 11055-230 Santos, Sao Paulo, Brazil. 
 
During his year as RI President, Paulo visited the Glendora club to help dedicate a Scout Youth Hut which  
Glendora Rotarians constructed following a $150,000 fund raising effort. 



GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE 
By Dr. Garbis Der Yeghian, District Governor (La Verne) 

 
PEACE, SALAM, SHALOM -- Greetings from Lebanon -- the ancient land of Phoenicia, where I have the good 
fortune of attending the annual conference of RI District 2450.  Rotary International President Carlo Ravizza, 
Rotary leaders and Rotarians from many countries are in Beirut proudly celebrating their accomplishments.  The 
celebration is particularly fitting in the peaceful setting of this beautiful country by the Mediterranean which was 
devastated by war.  Hence, the importance of the central role of Rotarians to promote the ideals of peace, 
goodwill and understanding. 
 
I wish to extend my congratulations to all District 5300 club presidents and Rotarians for their great strides and 
unprecedented achievements in the following three major areas: a. Membership Development, b. Support of 
The Rotary Foundation and c. District Conference registration.  This Rotary year, because of your dedication and 
commitment, will be recognized and long remembered as one of the most remarkable years in the history of 
District 5300.  I am particularly proud for having the unique opportunity of working with each one of you in 
accomplishing our ambitious goals.  
 
Our Millennium District conference represents the culmination of your hard work.  Let me take this opportunity 
to salute and thank you for making dreams come true, for new and lasting friendships, and above all making a 
difference in your respective communities and the world.  Angela and I look forward to personally greeting you 
and thanking you at our District Conference. 
 
I would like to close by inviting you to continue our noble mission with pride and dedication to bring hope, love 
and understanding to those in need at home and abroad. 
 

Greatness is not found in possessions, power, position or prestige. 
It is discovered in goodness, humility, service, and character. 

 
 

RECENT PEACE CONFERENCE...VERY REWARDING 
From James A. Speer, Past Director, R.I.  (Covina) 

 
The recent 7th Annual Peace Conference, on Saturday, April 15, 2000,  at the University of La Verne, which 
preceded Easter and Passover, will be a lasting memory of those who attended.  Why? Because it was a rare 
opportunity to experience the messages and virtues of five major religions.  The leading clergy were: 
 
  A Hindu Perspective 
  Dr. Lina Gupta, Professor of Philosophy 
 
  A Christian Perspective 
  Dr. Richard Mouw, President Fuller Seminary 
 
  A Buddhist Perspective 
  Reverend Kusala, Monk, Int’l Buddhist Meditation Center 
 
  A Jewish Perspective 
  Rabbi Steven Jacobs, Temple Kol Tikvah 
 
  An Islamic Perspective 
  Mr. Salam Al-Marayati, National Director of Muslim Public Affairs Council 
 
Rod Federwich. past president of the Rotary Club of Rancho Del Chino, served as master of ceremonies.  The 
opening and closing remarks were delivered by Governor Garbis Der Yeghian.  Elmer Jordan, past director of 
Rotary International, led off the morning with a summary of Rotary history and mission to unite rather than 
divide people in the world. 
 
 
 
 



The conference reinforced the fact that we live in times, unlike the past, when there is so much adversity and 
often conflict perpetrated in the name of defending or perpetrating religious extremism.  The marvelous result 
of this conference was a demonstration of outstanding spokes people offering their perspective of the 
importance of faith.  This sharing, with respect for each religion, was truly inspirational. 
 
The theme of the conference, “World Religions and the Quest For Peace in the 21st Century” gave all 
participants the opportunity to gain a historical insight to religions other than their own.  This is the first Peace 
Conference which centered on religion, rather that regional territorial conflicts, as an important aspect of the 
struggle for a more peaceful world.  As usual the success of these conferences goes to the vision of District 
Governor Garbis Der Yeghian and the sponsoring Rotary Club of La Verne, their consistent efforts to have better 
informed Rotarians.  This mission is in line with Rotary International’s objective of creating world understanding 
and peace.  It is interesting to note that the conference was funded by a vast number of Rotary clubs, 
individuals, and industries.  
 
The conference was concluded by the renowned, Dr. Richard Dekmejian, who is Professor of Political Science 
at the University of Southern California.  His political assessment of the expansion of religions in the world was 
most interesting.  He reminded the audience that too often religious leaders used their power and influence to 
control and manipulate people in the struggle for land and more power. 
 
Professor Dekmejian pointed out that the media does not focus enough on the most important news of the day 
when its news gathering and commentary spends so much time and space on such matters as the O.J. Simpson 
trial and the current Elian Gonzales issue.  Press coverage, such as this, over shadows the most important 
matters facing a world which dreams of greater stability and peace between religons and countries.  
 
The audience seemed greatly pleased with the tone and objectives of the conference.  Some even expressed it 
was refreshing to witness various religious leaders being tolerant of one another.  An interesting sidelight to the 
conference was a delightful luncheon held for the conference sponsors.  This event was highlighted by an 
impromptu music presentation by Reverend Kusala, the Buddhist Monk, who gave an excellent and animated 
rendition of the Blues on his pocket harmonica!  A fitting climax, reminding all that music is also a bridge which 
unites different clutures and backgrounds.  

 

DISTRICT LEADS WESTERN U.S. IN ANNUAL GIVING 
From Wayne Whistler, PDG (Glendora) 

 
Statistics compiled by RI for the period July 1, 2000 through March 31, 2000 place District 5300 at the head of all 
Rotary Districts in the western U.S., including Hawaii.  District Rotarians contributed $386,703 in total annual 
giving, which amounts to $140.11 per capita.  The annual giving amount is 128.90% of the goal that Governor 
Garbis set for the District at the beginning of his Rotary year.  The District placed 3rd in annual giving for all 
districts in the Rotary world. 
 
The per capita giving amount placed the District 2nd when compared to all other western US Districts.   
 

 

MILLENNIUM DISTRICT CONFERENCE - “BACK TO THE FUTURE” 
WHO? ROTARIANS AND THEIR FAMILIES  WHEN? MAY 18-21, 2000 

WHERE? HYATT REGENCY LONG BEACH 
From Jerry & Marci Smith, District Conference Chair (Covina) 

 
HIGHLIGHTS 

 
6 Outstanding Speakers, 4 Plenary Sessions, Talent Show 

Dan Stover Music Competition and Four-Way Speech Contest Awards, 
GSE teams from India and Lebanon, Rotary Trivia Championship, 

RI and District Awards, Governor’s Ball, 
FUN AND FELLOWSHIP 

 
 
 



 

SPEAKERS 
 

The Honorable George Deukmejian, Former Governor of California 
The Honorable Lee Baca, Los Angeles County Sheriff 

Dr. Otto Austel, Governor, RI District 5240 
James A. Speer, PRID, PDG 

James Bruce Joseph Sievers, 
RI President Carlo Ravizza’s Representative 

 

PLENARY SESSIONS 
 

Club Service, Community Service, Vocational Service, International Service, 
Foundation, and “Dreams for the Future” 

 

SPECIAL EVENTS 
 

Children/Youth Activities, Sports Day, Excursions, Club Displays, 
Silent Auction, Solo Rotarians Mixer, Interact World Peace Mural Competition 

 

DON’T MISS THIS ONCE-IN-A-LIFETIME OPPORTUNITY 
 
 

AWARDS TO BE PRESENTED AT DISTRICT CONFERENCE 
From Gary Fox, District Awards Chair (Alhambra) 

 
One of the highlights of the annual District Conference is the presentation of awards to clubs and individual 
members.  The RI Presidential Citation, Governor’s Award, Governor’s Special Awards and Outstanding 
Rotarian of the Year provide recognition for outstanding service. 
 
This year, the Governor’s Special Awards will be in honor of a Past District Governor (PDG).  Awards and 
honored PDG’s are as follows:  

 District Membership Award, PDG Jim Speer (Covina) 
 Club Attendance Award, PDG Roy McDaniels (Covina) 

 Club Newsletter Award, PDG “Joe” Buckley (Las Vegas) 
 Club Display, PDG Art Ferris (Altadena)  

Quality Rotary Program Reports, PDG John Fee (Arcadia 
PRLS Award, PDG Steve Garrett (Sierra Madre)  

Youth Service Award, PDG “Jerry” Tambe (Claremont)  
 International Youth Service Award, PDG Richard Miller (Dist. 6298 - Michigan) 

 Foundation - Sustaining Membership Award, PDG Eldon Osborn (Pasadena Sunrise) 
 Foundation - 100% Paul Harris Club, PDG Tim Siu (Alhambra)  
 Foundation - Major Donor Club, PDG Taro Kawa (Pasadena) 

 Foundation - Benefactor Club, PDG Conrad von Bibra (South Pasadena)  
Club Extension Award, PDG Kirk Isitt (Barstow) 

 Teacher/Educator Award, PDG Lee Mothershead (San Marino) 
Volunteer Award, PDG Don Aiken (Las Vegas) 

 Community Leader/Public Official Award, PDG Wayne Whistler (Glendora) 
 Rotary Family Award, PDG “Chris” Lyman (Glendora) 

 Most Make-Ups - With Club Flags, PDG Walter Lack (San Dimas) 
 Best Fundraising Program, PDG Ken Miller (Las Vegas) 
 Most Improved Club Award, PDG Ernie Jensen (Arcadia) 
 Outstanding Club Award, PDG Myron Stolp (Pasadena) 

 Distinguished Club Millennium Award, In Honor and Memory of PDG “Bill” Walk. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

DISTRICT CONFERENCE TENNIS TOURNEY & CLINIC 
From Gary Fox (Alhambra) 

 
If you ever wanted to take up the game of tennis, want to get the kids some good exercise or are looking for 
some good competition on the courts, you need to sign up for the “Tennis Tourney & Clinic” slated for the first 
day of the District Conference in Long Beach. 
 
Matt Bullock, Director of Tennis for the Silver Lakes Association and the Apple Valley Country Club will provide 
instruction and mini-tournaments for all comers.  Matt grew up on tennis at La Jolla Beach, played the Men’s 
Satellite Tour for three years and was a senior professional for John Gardner’s Tennis Ranches for ten years.  
He is also a member of the Apple Valley Rotary Club. 
 
This event will be held at the El Dorado Park Tennis Center in Long Beach (located between Willow and Spring 
on Studebaker Rd.) on Thursday, May 18th from 2:00 to 4:00 pm.  There will be an awards ceremony & reception 
from 5:00 to 6:00 at the Hyatt Hotel. 
 
Cost for this event is $10 for adults, and $5 for children thirteen and under.  Please send checks (payable to 
Rotary District 5300) to Gary Fox, 4616 Blackthorne Ave., Long Beach, CA. 90808.  Registration forms have been 
sent to all club Presidents.  Deadline for registration is Friday, May 12th. 

 
 

A ROTARIANS RECOLLECTION 
From Paul Finchamp, Assistant Governor (Pasadena Sunrise) 

 
An acquaintance of mine has passed away.  Actually I would prefer to call him a friend, but one encounter and 
my deepest respect for him doesn’t mean Birk Lefler would even remember my name.  I met Birk Lefler in the 
accompaniment of Past District Governor John H. Clay sometime around 1988.  John referred to Birk as an icon 
of his in Rotary.  John introduced me to several people that were Rotary icons of his: John Anderson, Bill Knoke, 
Herbert Hezlep III, Keith Burnham and Taro Kawa, to name a few.  Thank you John for this rich introduction to 
the lifeblood of Rotary, its leaders.  
 
Birk was one of those rare leaders in Rotary that always put his best foot forward by accepting his responsibility 
seriously.  He rarely declined to help on any project and shared Rotary deeply with family and friends.  As I 
knew him, he appeared a quiet unassuming man just doing the work of Rotary.  Some do service to our cause 
as spokespersons for Rotary, which, by the way, is a good way to amass a Rotary mug collection.  Others, like 
Birk were simply “just doing” the work of Rotary.  It is no surprise to me to learn that Birk included da bequest 
to the Rotary foundation.  He recognized that the needs of the world would not vanish at his death, and chose to 
fund the Foundation he admired so much.  In this way he has achieved immortality as his name will long be 
remembered as a champion for our cause. 
 
When District Governor’s learn of such a bequest they are often at a loss on how to explain and/or recognize the 
gift.  For many, the gift is a sort of serendipity, an unexpected or unforseen, but delightful, consequence of 
planning.  To the benefactor however, this is the fulfillment of a belief and it offers the opportunity to make a 
difference, even from the grave. 
 
What happens when these great leaders die?  Is their spirit forever captured in the memories of the club 
members that knew them when they lived?  Are the replaced in duty and in spirit by another Rotarian in his 
club?  We owe a duty, nay responsibility, to the forefathers of Rotary, of yesterday and of yesteryear to not let 
these names and efforts be forgotten.  Thank you Birk for being such a shining example to all of us.  
 
 

REMEMBER! SHORT & LONG TERM EXCHANGES ARE 
OPEN TO CHILDREN OF ROTARIANS 

 
 



 
SUMMER 2000 SHORT TERM HOST FAMILIES STILL NEEDED 

From Dick Miller, District Short Term Exchange Chair (Henderson) 
 

Arrangements for Short Term youth exchange students for the summer of 2000 is now a top priority for 
ourcommittee.  Each Rotary club is asked to bring up the subject of Home Hosting for a 3 week period this 
summer.  Hosting periods vary from June through August and can be adjusted to fit almost any schedule.  
During this past Rotary year we HOSTED 26 students from 6 different countries.  For further information contact 
Dick Miller @ 702.558.5476, or Frank Carroll @ 702.294.3173  

 
 

DISTRICT-WIDE INTERNATIONAL LITERACY PROJECT LAUNCHED 
From Doloras Diaz-Carey, District International Literacy Chair (East Los Angeles) 

 
If your club is still searching for an International Project, we’ve got one for you!  Imagine making literacy a 
reality for the children of Winterveldt, South Africa.  Join the Winterveldt School Project of the Rotary Club of 
Pretoria East, TOGETHER WE CAN!  We think you will find it compelling.  Through the efforts of Michael Fels  
(East Los Angeles),  Annaeus Schjodt of the Pretoria club, and Governor Garbis support for the Project has 
become a District 5300 Project....Funds for paying the teachers are urgently needed....It is estimated that it will 
take about five years before the school can finally become independent and can be transfered to the community 
to manage.  Our goal is to collect an average of $10.00 from each Rotarian in District 5300...a total of $28,000. To 
do that, Governor Garbis proposes the following “ per club” contribution: 
 

Up to 25 members: $250 per club 
26 to 40 members: $400 per club 
41 to 60 members: $600 per club 

Over 60 members $1000 per club 
 

Please consider this very important project.  Make checks payable to R.I. District 5300 and mail to: Dr Michael 
Fels, 5151 State University Dr., Los Angeles, Ca 90032.  

 
SOUTHERN NEVADA ROTARIANS WORK “LOTS” 

From Randy Pote  (Las Vegas North) 
 

For the past four years, Southern Nevada Rotarians have handled the parking duties at Las Vegas professional 
golf tournaments.  On Easter Sunday, close to 100 area Rotarians finished yet another parking project at the Las 
Vegas Senior Classic. 
 
Nearly 1/2 of the Las Vegas Valley Clubs were represented in the dirt parking lots at the Tournament  Players 
Club in Summerlin from April 19 - 23.  In the past, monies raised have been donated to Classrooms on Wheels, 
mini-grants, the Happy Feet program and other pressing needs.  Each participating club is given money based 
on the number of hours its members work. 
 
In addition to cheerfully handling patrons, cadies, sponsors, media and the general public’s questions and 
problems, they also have transported very senior and handicapped people to the front gate.  This year a worker 
had car problems and was transported home by a friendly Rotarian. 
 
Over the past four years Southern Nevada Rotarians have raised over $50,000 for area charitable needs and had 
a good time!! 

 

LAS VEGAS NORTH MINI GRANTS ENHANCE CREATIVITY 
From Northern View, April 12, 2000 

 
The Las Vegas North Rotary club raised $8,129 for their mini grant program--up from last year’s $3,000--to be 
divided into 29 grants distributed to 30 teachers in increments from $200 to $300.  The grants were awarded to 
North Las Vegas elementary school teachers for enrichment programs in their classrooms.  
 
 



 
 
Joanne Williams, a third grade teacher at Mackey Elementary, put her past experience as a ballet instructor to 
work in her classroom.  Monday through Thursday, Williams and two other teachers teach creative movement, 
intermediate and advanced ballet, with plans to expose her students to live ballet performances.  Ballet 
instruction takes place during the last 30 minutes of the school day.   

 
Patricia Misa, a kindergarten teacher at Carson Elementary decided to use her mini grant to fund a Role Planing 
Community Helpers project, which  is meant to build her pupils’ imaginations as well as start them thinking 
about what they want to be when they grow up.  The Project teaches the children about people in occupations 
who serve the community such as doctors, nurses, police officers, teachers and firefighters.   
 
Colleen Pautz, Heron Elementary counselor, used her $300 grant to supply posters for her school’s Conflict 
Resolution program, which teaches children to recognize and solve small problems on their own and to call 
teachers or faculty when there is a problem they can’t handle. 
 

A SPIN AROUND THE WHEEL 
By Anne Donofrio-Holter (Montebello) 

 
EDITOR’S NOTE: This new feature provides a brief summary of club activities from around our district compiled from club 
bulletins..  If you would like your club’s events and highlights included in “A Spin Around The Wheel’” please send your weekly 
club edition to Anne Donofrio-Holter, PMB 145, 1012 W. Beverly Blvd. Montebello, Ca. 90640.  LE 
 
Boulder City club inducts what should prove to be the first new Rotarian of the Millennium year.  Janette Smith 
was inducted at midnight, January 1, 2000.  The new Rotarian has been a Boulder City resident for more than 35 
years.  She said that she joined Rotary “because Rotarians were people who did something; they were doers, 
not just talkers.” 
 
Montebello members Luis Trujillo, Pete Adriance, Tom Housos, Don Caneer, Jess Avila, Jack Gabig and Anne-
Donofrio-Holter, along with members of Montebello’s Lions Club, distributed 100 Easter dinner baskets to needy 
Montebello residents.  Upon delivery, club members received thank you cards from many of the children.  This 
is the second joint food giveaway project for the two clubs, who also distributed Thanksgiving baskets last 
November. 
 
The Las Vegas North Club made a donation in support of the Civil Air Patrol Search and Rescue Cadet program.  
A program for 12 to 18 year olds, participants learn discipline, protocol, and color guard performance.  In 
addition, club members will participate in the 10th annual Candlelighters for Childhood Cancer of Southern 
Nevada’s Fun Run.  The club has participated in this event for the past few years.  
 
With help from a matching grant, the Sierra Madre Club donated $9,000 to a school for the deaf in Istanbul-
Atakoy, Turkey, District 2420. 
 
San Dimas Rotarian Ted Aiken was presented with the Volunteer of the Year award from the San Dimas Station 
of the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department.  Some of Aiken’s accomplishments include being a member of 
the first volunteer patrol group ever started by the Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department of which he has served six 
consecutive years.  He has also logged over 1,100 hours of volunteer time to the City of San Dimas through the 
Sheriff’s Department and he was instrumental in the purchase by the San Dimas Rotary Club of the first 
defibrillator to be used by the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department. 
 
Over 500 children at Ramona School had dental screenings and learned the basics of dental hygiene thanks to 
the efforts of the Alhambra Club.  In addition, club members contributed $3,600 which was used by the USC 
School of Dentistry to purchase a mobile dental unit 
 
Contributions by the Monterey Park Club include $350 to the Library Foundation, $300 to the Boys and Girls Club, 
and $350 to the Boy Scouts.  
 
South El Monte club members are finalizing plans to help Habitat for Humanity volunteers build a house next 
month. 
 



The Boulder City club presented a check for $500 to the Boulder City High School Eagles football team to help 
pay the expenses of the team’s November trip to Orlando, Florida to play in the Disney Bowl.  In addition, the 
club presented a check for $350 to Boulder City Hospital.  The donation will be used toward the hospital’s 
annual nursing staff recognition event.  The club also donated $500 for the annual Boy Scout dinner and 
auction,  $1,750 to the Boulder Dam Hotel for a fountain and plaque, and $200 to the Boulder City Recreation 
Department for their upcoming paintball wars.  The paintball wars are used to promote goodwill between teens 
and members of the City’s police and fire departments.  
 
Members of the South Pasadena Club will be hosting a rabies vaccination clinic, an event they have sponsored 
for several years.  
 
Las Vegas University Club members will be making minor repairs to the home of a local resident who is in need 
of assistance. 
 
The Rancho Cucamonga Club will sponsor the Tug of War at the Police and Fire Games in June. 
 
Altadena Club members, with the aid of the Boy Scouts, are helping with the repair of local flagpoles.  
 
On April 18, 2000 the Rotary Club of Industry Hills celebrated 70 years of service to the community.  The club has 
recently signed a Sister Club agreement with the Rotary Club of Taipai North Gate. 
 
Arcadia Rotarian Richard Martinez has been presented with the prestigious “Service Above Self” award.  Only 
150 Rotarians worldwide have been selected for this honor in 2000.     

 
ON-GOING PROGRAMS 

1999-2000 AWARDS PROGRAM - Contact Gary Fox, Awards Chair (Alhambra): Telephone, 562.429.8696; Fax, 
562.425.6245; 
 e-mail, foxlairxx@aol.com. 
 

CHARACTER COUNTS -  Contact Rev. Butch Fahnestock, Character Counts Committe Chair (Victor Valley Sunrise) 
 

CLUB BULLETIN - Rueben Merchant (Henderson) 702.565.3935. 
 

CLUB EXTENSION - Contace Clif Earp (Apple Valley) 760.244.4818. 
 

COMPUTER/INTERNET LITERACY - Ed Holley (Apple Valley) 760.241.0036. 
 

DAN STOVER & FOUR-WAY SPEECH CONTESTS -  Dan Stover:   Contact Francis Moore, Chair (Alhambra) or 
Jim Veltman, Chair (LV Northwest).  4-Way Speech:  Contact Sam Howe, Chair (San Dimas) or Tom Novotny, Chair (LV West). 
 

DISTRICT FOUNDATION -  Contact PDG John Fee (Arcadia),  PDG Conrad von Bibra (South Pasadena) 
 

EXCHANGE STUDENT HOSTING - Contact  Dick Miller District Short Term Exchange Chair, (Henderson) 
 
HOST FAMILY PROSPECTS!!!  For additional information contact Dick Miller, Chair, @ 702.558.5476 or Frank 
Carroll, Vice Chair @ 702.294.3173. 
 

GEORGE R. HENSEL PRIZE IN ETHICS ESSAY CONTEST FOR HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS 
First prize will be $1000; 2nd prize $500; 3rd prize $300, and honorable mention $100.  For additional 
information, qualifications and requirements contact: Governor Garbis Der Yeghian, 5507 Los Robles,  
La Verne, Ca. 91750.  Telephone: 818.548.9345. 
 
GOVERNOR’S  CONFLICT RESOLUTION ACADEMY (CRA) 
Peace cannot be achieved through violence,  it can only be attained through understanding - Albert Einstein 
For further information contact Governor Garbis @ 818.548.9345. 
 
INTERACT CLUBS - Contact Ed Jasnow, District Interact Chair (Altadena) 626.395.3044. 
 



JUNIOR ACHIEVEMENT - From C. Ray Carlson, Junior Achievement Chair (Altadena) 626.798.0404. 
 

KIDERACT CLUBS -  Contact Dave Beltran Youth  Service Chair (East Los Angeles) 323.722.4870. 
 

MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT - Contact Jenni Del Castillo, District Chair (South El Monte) 
Telephone, 626.442.4470; Fax, 626.444.2763, e-mail, jdelcast@sprintmail.com 

 
MENTOR COMMITTEE - Contact  Austin Weston, Club Mentor Chair (Pasadena), Telephone, 626.797.5693;  
Fax, 626.791.7066. 

 
POLIO PLUS  PARTNERS - Contact Ken Au - PolioPlus Partners Chair (Covina) 
Additional information can be obtained from Ken Au @ 626.335.0968, or PDG Conrad von Bibra, District Foundation Chair.  Ken 
Au is also available for PolioPlus presentations at club meetings.  

 
PRLS - Contact Steve Garret, PDG, (Sierra Madre) 626.294.0802 
 
PROGRAM/SPEAKERS BUREAU - Brad Underhill (Apple Valley) 760.243.9599. 
 
ROTARACT CLUBS - Contact John Najarian, Rotaract Chair (Claremont)  909.626.6199. 

 
ROTARY PARTNERS SOCIALS - Contact Jerry and Marci Smith (Covina)  626.339.7300; Sharon or Frank Kautzmann 
(LV Northwest) @ 702.256.6549. 

 
RYLA SELECTION AND FACILITATOR TRAINING - Contact Barbara Risher- Welch, Chairperson (Montebello) 
Telephone, (W) 562.699.0916, (H) 562.431.1426 
 

UP-COMING ACTIVITIES & EVENTS 
 
BOULDER CITY ROTARY TO SPONSOR BBQ CHALLENGE - From Frank Carroll, President Elect (Boulder 
City) 
 
Cancelled for this year. 
 
HENDERSON ROTARY CHANGES MEETING LOCATION 
 
Beginning April 11th, Henderson Rotary meetings will be at the Old Spaghetti Factory, 721 Mall Ring Rd, 
Henderson. 
 
FOOTHILL SUNRISE ROTARY PLANS MEMORIAL GOLF TOURNEY 
 
The 9th annual Richard Diaz Memorial Golf Tournament at Sierra La Verne Country Club has been set for 
Monday, May 22, 2000.  The 4 person scramble will begin at 12:00 noon.  Proceeds will benefit the Educational 
progress of elementary school children in Azusa, Glendora, Irwindale, and other Rotary club projects.  
 
The $150.00 entry fee includes green fees, golf cart, box lunch, tee prizes, awards, dinner and raffle ticket.     
Sponsorships are still being received.  For further information 800.237.1252. 
 
INITIAL ROTARY TLC SCHEDULED FOR OCTOBER 2000 From Roger Schulte (Upland) 

 
On October 6-8, 2000, Rotary District 5300 will institute a new district-wide program for youth.  Called ROTARY 
TEEN LEADERSHIP CAMP (or Rotary TLC).  A total of 144 8th graders will experience a leadership training 
experience similar to, but different from RYLA.  The emphasis will be on leading yourself as a first step to 
leading others.  Activities will focus on setting personal goals, taking risks, tapping personal talents, overcoming 
obstacles, managing time, and resisting peer pressure.  The program will be held at the Desert Sun Science 
Center and a highlight will be the use of its high ropes course. 



 
Clubs may now register to send two or four students at $200 per student.  Registration packets are to be 
distributed at the District Assembly.   Additional copies may be obtained by calling Roger Schulte at work 
909.949.7770.  The deadline for club registration is May 15, 2000. 

 
 
 

DISTRICT 5300 MILLENNIUM ACTIVITIES  
DATES TO REMEMBER 

 
 
  MAY 18-21, 2000 DISTRICT MILLENNIUM CONFERENCE - HYATT REGENCY - LONG BEACH 
 

  
 

DISTRICT CALENDAR -     MAY  &  JUNE 
 

MAY 2000 - MILLENNIUM DISTRICT CONFERENCE MONTH 
 

1ST   ARRIVAL OF GSE TEAM FROM INDIA, RI DISTRICT 3240 
14TH   DEADLINE FOR FOUR AVENUES OF SERVICE CITATIONS FOR INDIVIDUAL ROTARIANS 
18TH - 21ST  MILLENNIUM DISTRICT CONFERENCE AT THE HYATT REGENCY IN LONG BEACH 
30TH   GSE TEAM FROM INDIA DEPARTS 
 
May Planning Tips: 
 
 Reminder to Club Presidents and Secretaries of the approaching end of year and need to begin completing all 
 phases of their jobs 
 reminder that all club contributions to The Rotary Foundation must be received by June 30 to count toward the 
 year’s goal 
 

JUNE 2000 - ENDING ONE YEAR - GETTING READY FOR A NEW ROTARY YEAR 
 

7-14TH   ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION IN BUENOS AIRES, ARGENTINA 
30TH   DEADLINE FOR DISCOVERY GRANT APPLICATIONS 
30TH   THANK YOU FOR A GREAT MILLENNIUM YEAR!!! 
  
June Planning Tips: 
 
 Reminder of annual club audit 
 Acknowledge help given by various club officers 
 Thank everyone for contributing to the success of Rotary in the Club and District this year 

 
 

4-WAY TEST 
Of things we think, say, or do 

 
    1. Is it the TRUTH? 
    2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
    3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
    4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

 
 

NEW ROTARY MEMBERS 
 

ALHAMBRA   ZIAD ABU GHAZALEH , JOE CASH, DENNIS KERACHUCK, JEFF SICCAMA. 



BOULDER CITY   MARY HUBEL, MYRA “TONI” KIZZA, MARY LENON, ROSE ANN RABIOLA MIELE,  
   CONNIE POLING, M. JANETTE SMITH. 
CALIENTE  KEVIN MATE, PAUL MATHEWS, WILLIAM WATTS. 
CHINO   TAMMI, ALVAREZ, STEVE ATKINSON, JOSEPH ABELLA, GUILLERMO CANJURA,  
   JEANIE CASH, JACKIE CARROLL, WADE GATLIN, ELLEN HINKLE, GARY MAIER, JOHN 
   MALLEY, MELINDA ROBBINS, PAUL RODRIGUEZ, MIKE SANTANA, JOHN  SCHROM,  
  WARREN SEITZ, STACY TRIPP, RAYMOND YOUNGQUIST. 
CLAREMONT  MAUREEN ALDRIDGE, DENNIS DI CAMILLO, RANDY HART. 
COVINA  GARY ARNOLD, LINDA LOGAN, MIKE MILLER, JON MORRISON, GLEN PIERCE. 
DUARTE  GEORGE CHAPJIAN. 
HENDERSON  CHRIS BELLEW, AL CONKLIN, JOSEPH GALLIOTO, JEAN HERZOG, JOAN KERCHNER, 
   ALAN MORIKAWA, TOM RUESENBERG, PAM SALAZAR, DAVID STONE, LINN THOME. 
INDUSTRY HILLS MICHAEL KANEKO, NORM KIRSCHENBAUM, ROBERT NERO, JAMES YOUNG 
LA VERNE  JOHN RIECKEWALD, MARY WILSON. 
LAS VEGAS  RANDY BOESCH, JOE BUERRY, FILIPPOS DIAMONTIS, SCOTT DOCKSWELL, GRANK 
   GATSKI, JUDY GOLDMAN, ALLAN LONG, MIKE LUBBE, JOHATHAN MAFFEI,  
   FRANK SAIN, GRADY SMITH. 
LV SOUTHWEST MEL CLOSE, ERIC COLVIN, RICK COLVIN, DOUG DRIGGS, DOUG MALAN,  
   BILL NELSON. 
 
LAS VEGAS WEST STEVE ESPOSITO, CHUCK FEDDERSEN, ROBERT LEEDS, RON LINDEKE,  
   STEPHEN SEGAL. 
LAUGHLIN  RUSS AYCOCK, RALPOH BRINKLEY, LEWIS CLEVENGER, CHUCK COPLAN, DEBBIE  
  DAUENHAUER, VICTOR FERNANDEZ, JUDIE HESSELTINE, SHERRY HUDALL, JIM   
 JOHNSON, DON KOONS, DAWN LEWIS, CHIP LORION, LYNN NEUFELD, SHERI SMITH. 
MONTEBELLO  HELIO ALTAMIRANO, MARGUITA CLARK. 
ONTARIO  ANDRE BOURQUE, DENNIS COTA, BILL DALTON, TY STROH. 
RANCHO CUCAMONGA  MICHAEL ARREGUIN, JESSIE BRAGA, VICKI CHARLTON, SHERRIE MOORE, DIANE  
  O’NEAL, DARRELL PAULK, ELIA PIROZZI, ELVA SALGADO.  
UPLAND  ALAN BLOCK, KENNETH GOFF, TINA KAMBARIAN. 
VIRGIN VALLEY ARDELLE BROOKWELL, GARY CUTLER, BYRAN MONTGOMERY, ROBERT PRINCE,  
  JACKIE REYNOLDS, CINDY RISINGER.  

 
MILLENNIUM NEWSLETTER EDITOR - A. C. LANI EXTON (GLENDORA)  (B) 626.792.2186  
 

ROTARY 2000: ACT WITH CONSISTENCY, CREDIBILITY, CONTINUITY 
 


